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Dear Parents,

Wow – what a jam packed week! Firstly, we were so proud of the children for such wonderful Christmas plays!!

We’re so grateful to many others – thank you to Lesley and Phil for hosting us and creating the most wonderful

stage, in their barn, for our Nativity. Thank you to all involved with the Chapel for making us so welcome. Thank you

to you for being so supportive with costumes and line learning – and many, many thanks to Mrs Gilman and Mrs

Billing for their efforts in helping put together ‘Baubles’ and Miss Cartmell and Mrs Walker for the Acorn/Birch class’

Nativity. As you can imagine – these performances take many hours of preparation!

The Victorian day was also such a success! I sense the children have certainly grasped what it was like to be a child

in this era! They weren’t impressed with the eating in silence!

We also had the most wonderful Christmas lunch today. We are hugely grateful to Tracy, our cook, who cooked for

over seventy meals! It was really lovely to see so many local friends and family in school.

Next week, we have the Santa/Elf run on Monday in aid of Crisis and Christmas parties in the afternoon. Mrs Wood

has put up a list for food contributions, but we’re suggesting Chestnuts bring savoury foods and Acorns/Birch –

cakes/ buns etc. Thank you!!

On Tuesday, our last day, we’re having a Polar Express Day and a special visitor in the afternoon!

On this note, on behalf of all at Boyton Primary, we wish you a very lovely Christmas and we look forward to seeing

the children back in school on Friday 5th January, 2024..

Very best wishes,

Mrs Davies



Useful dates for next week!

Monday 18th

Dec

Tuesday 19th

Dec

Santa/Elf Run –

donations for 

Crisis

Polar Express 

day! (Please wear

pyjamas, onesies/ 

dressing gowns

Christmas parties 

– please can 

children bring in 

food contribution 

and clothes to 

change into

Father Christmas 

visit!

Last day of term



On Monday 18th December, we will be having a Santa/ Elf run

to raise money for Crisis. Children can wear a Santa / elf or 

simply a Christmassy outfit! We would be very grateful of 

donations.   

https://www.crisis.org.uk/get-involved/donate-to-crisis-at-

christmas

Our Christmas 

Charity

https://www.crisis.org.uk/get-involved/donate-to-crisis-at-christmas


Merry Christmas From Acorns and Birch Class!



Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 95.43%

Acorns
This Week

96.08%

Birch 
This Week

93.87%

Chestnut
This Week

95.75%

Acorn

Birch

Chestnut
All of Chestnut Class 

for their amazing 
Nativity Performances

Tuesday 19th December – Last Day of School

Friday, 5th January – First Day Back at School

MONDAY 18TH DECEMBER
Santa/Elf Run – donations for CRISIS

Christmas Parties

TUESDAY 19TH DECEMBER
Polar Express Day – wear pyjamas, onesies, and/or dressing gowns

Children may bring in games - nothing electronic

All of Acorn Class 
for their amazing 

Nativity Performances

All of Birch Class 
for their amazing 

Nativity Performances



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’ s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast Club run by Ms
Walker. Children can be dropped off from 8.15am and have a choice of 
breakfasts including cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like to 
book your child in, please email Mrs Wood.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs after October Half-Term:

Monday

Art Club Years 4 to 6

Tuesday

Craft Club Reception to Year 6

Limited to 12

Wednesday

Lego Club Reception to Year 6

Thursday

Outdoor Learning – Limited to 12 and open to Years 1 to 6

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



Online Safety

Do check out this website. It has age appropriate activities to reinforce online safety 
messages with children, plus guidance for parents/carers. The CEOP Education team is part 
of the National Crime Agency. We run a national online safety education programme, 
which provides training, resources and information for children and young people aged 4 -
18, their families and professionals who work with them.

CEOP Education (thinkuknow.co.uk)

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/


December SEN Corner
This month I wanted to highlight a couple of services that parents are able to access without professional referral.

Firstly, the Early Help Hub. It is a great service. Professionals and parents can make referrals and for a variety of support. This 

service is really helpful especially if you are thinking of going down a diagnosis pathway. Most pathways require parents to 

have completed a parenting course. The Early Help Hub can help parents access the correct course.

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/early-help/

Next Parent Carers Cornwall, they offer 
a variety of support to families of 
children with SEND. It can involve 
meetings with families in similar 
situations, training and workshops.
https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/

Christmas can be magical but it can also be a 

complete sensory overload for some children.

Here are some links with some top tips for 

reducing the load for the whole family.

https://www.sensationaltutors.co.uk/10-tips-for-

enjoyable-christmas-children-with-sen/

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JB6xDpgtepU 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/early-help/
https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/
https://www.sensationaltutors.co.uk/10-tips-for-enjoyable-christmas-children-with-sen/


Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor



Craft Club



Acorn/Birch Class Update
What a busy week! All of the children have been working incredibly hard with our Nativity! Our Year 2s 
have even been working on the play with Chestnuts too! Well Done Everybody! 
Year 2 have completed their unit of Maths about shape this week. Year 1 have been using our 
rekenreks to make the number 8 in different ways. Acorns have been working on which numbers 
make the number 4. They even used our paint dabbers to help them.
In PSHE, Acorns have been focusing on who the special people in their lives are and what makes 
them special to them. In Geography, we have been comparing features of Boyton to London, 
recognising how different they are. In RE, this week we have listened to the Nativity story, 
understanding why this is an important story to Christians. The children even spotted who their 
character was. 
All of the children have been busy making lovely things for Christmas, you may see some in the hall 
when having your Christmas lunch 
Thank you to everyone for all your support over this busy time and providing wonderful costumes for 
our plays. The children have enjoyed every little bit, which has made this time more magical. 

Have a merry weekend! 

Here they are sorting 3D shapes 

they have chosen into groups. 



Chestnuts Class Update
Wow!  What an action-packed week we’ve had in Chestnuts Class!  The highlight had to be our Christmas 
performances – they were both spectacular!  Well done to all of the children for being absolute super-stars, 
from learning their lines to remembering the chords that they’ve learnt on their ukuleles! We even had some 
children who had to stand in for others at very short notice – Gwen and Tabitha, you did an amazing job!  
We also had our Victorian School Day this week, when we learnt what it was like to be a school child around 
a hundred and fifty years ago!  The costumes looked amazing and the children really embraced the 
differences between modern-day schools and Victorian ones!

As well as this, we’ve still managed to fit lots of learning in!  We re-visited some learning about rounding 
numbers to the nearest thousand in maths, creating a human number line to help us!  We have also 
completed our diary entries linked to our class text, The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe. In history, we 
looked at the differences between rivers and canals and why canals were built.
Finally, we have had a fantastic Christmas lunch today – it was delicious!

Have a great weekend everyone!
Mrs. Gilman

Chestnuts Class Update



School Calendar 2023/2024



School Lunch Menu Second Half Autumn Term

Everyday there is also the option of a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta






